TOWN OF ORFORD
Board of Selectmen
FEMA Meeting Minutes

July 7, 2017
MEMBERS PRESENT:  John Adams, Paul Goundrey, David Smith
OTHERS PRESENT:  NH Homeland Security & Emergency Management:  Kimberly Roberts and Shawna-Leigh Morton, FEMA:  Marcus Tate, Christopher Lajoie, Mary Gray and Mary Shanks, Chief Straight, Michael Gilbert, Roger Hadlock, Capt. Kevin Follensbee, David Bischoff, Paul Carreiro, Tom Thomson, Justin Adams, Sheri Clifford
Call Meeting to Order
The meeting was called to order at 8:45 AM at the Orford Fire Station.
Michael Gilbert – Emergency Management Director
Gilbert explained that State and FEMA representatives were in Orford to review the infrastructure of the Town and work with the Selectboard, Emergency Management and department heads for damage assessment.  If those in attendance were present for personal property damage they were encouraged to contact 211 for FEMA or non-profit assistance.
Hadlock reported that about 17 miles of dirt roads and 2 miles of paved roads were damaged due to the July 1st storm.

The following areas were reviewed for damage assessment:

Sawyer Brook Road, Creamery Road, Strawberry Hill Road, Mud Turtle Pond Road, Quinttown Road, Mousley Brook Road, Brook Road and Town Road #100.
FEMA recommended that Craig Rennie, NH Department of Environmental Services, be contacted for emergency permitting to remove debris from Mousley Brook and Jacobs Brook as it will continue to adversely impact the infrastructure.
The Board will meet on July 9th at 9:00 AM to comply data from July 1 to July 8, 2017 for FEMA’s impact statement.
Recessed
The meeting recessed at 4:00 PM
Respectfully Submitted,
